TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

Board Meeting Minutes


Tuesday, August 23, 2011 
Providence Tarzana Medical Center

North Conference Rooms, 18321 Clark Street, Tarzana, CA 91356

1. Call to Order at: 7:18 p.m. by Len Shaffer, TNC President.  Welcoming Remarks and Pledge.  Roll Call: Kathy Delle Donne, Barry Edelman, Max Flehinger, David Garfinkle, Harvey Goldberg, Joyce Greene, Joel Jaffe, Paul Lawler, Evan Levi, Murdoch Pourkhani, Denyse Selesnick, Sussan Weidman and Len Shaffer.  Excused: Al Abrams, Linda Abrams, Eran Heissler, and Chris McManus.  Absent: Robert Sarvian and Ken Zeitz. 

2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting:  A motion was made to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion carried.
3. Approval of monthly financial statements – (Goldberg/Flehinger) moved to accept the July 2011 Financial Statement as presented.  The motion carried.
4. Remarks by representatives of public officials:
Octaviano Rios, Field Deputy to Councilmember Zine, noted:

· The Councilmember has concerns about the L.A.P.D. camera surveillance system including: the immobility of the cameras, monitoring of the cameras, and the cameras’ maintenance plan.  The project will cost $700,000. 
· The City Council approved the 10-year contract for bus benches by Martin Outdoor Media. The media company will be doing outreach soon.  
· Mecca Park is still in progress.  They are shooting for a mid-Sept. dedication. 
LAPD Lead Officer Darryl Skoggins gave July crime stats for Tarzana: one robbery, 2 aggravated assaults, 13 burglaries, 4 stolen cars and 15 MV break-ins.  The 3rd Annual Motorcycle Ride was announced, Children’s Day at Woodley Park takes place on 9/17 and the Citizen Academy training will be held on 9/29.
5. Public Comments – None.
6. Westfield Presentation – Developer John Alderson spoke about his 31-acre Westfield development project proposed for Topanga Canyon/Owensmouth by Victory.  The development would include 500,000 sq. ft of retail, 275 hotel rooms, and 300,000 sq. ft. of office space surrounded by a bike path, pedestrian walkways and landscaping.  It would produce 200 additional jobs from the new Costco facility.  The cost of the project is estimated at $450 million.
7. LAPD CD3 Camera Program – Dr. Kevin McNamee, a proponent of this program, spoke about the status of this program.  The project, which was approved and funded for six years, would install 18 fixed surveillance cameras around the City.  Data could be transmitted via fiber optic, wireless or internet transmission.  The preferred type of cameras for this would be Pan Tilt & Zoom as opposed to static or stationary cameras.  Getting the funding released from Councilman Zine is their main focus. The project is currently proposed for 18 fixed cameras at a cost of $700,000 plus maintenance costs.
8. Recyclebank Presentation – Diana Balistreri, Account Manager for the City partnership with The Recyclebank Program in Tarzana, told the board how this free program works which rewards people for recycling.  This is a pilot program around L.A. and Tarzana is one of the communities it is being tried in.  People redeem points for activities such as recycling electronics properly as well as using their blue bins. (There are “learn and earn” quizzes available on the internet).  When the truck picks up the recycling bin, they scan the code on each barrel.  At the recycling center, the trash is weighed and a percentage of the pounds of recyclables are deposited into each registered account for that area.  Single family homes in Tarzana are eligible but not multi-family apartments.  See: www.recyclebank.com.
9. I-405 Transit Corridor – Faramarz Nabavi, of the Transit Coalition, spoke about the Metro’s Valley to Westside transit program. – The Valley-Westside rail tunnel would run alongside the I-405 transit corridor from Van Nuys Boulevard to Wilshire.  Measure R was passed in 2008 to fund transit projects in L.A. County so there is $1 billion dollars for the Sepulveda Pass portion of it. Metro is also looking at other options for using this money such as: bus ways, buses, a toll road for carpool lanes or an underground bus line from the Orange Line to Vanowen.  Faramarz said his group believes light rail would be the best use of these funds.  To develop this line, a tunnel would be built which would speed up transit. He estimated it would take about a decade for this project to be built, if approved.  He asked the board to write a letter of support to Metro to advocate the light rail line; otherwise Metro might choose one of the less optimal options. The light rail line from Van Nuys Blvd. to Wilshire would cost about $2 billion dollars (including the stations).  
10. 5411 Etiwanda Ave – Kathy said the Land Use Committee has started to review a proposed 3-story, 93,376 sq. ft. medical office building at the corner of Clark St. and Etiwanda.  The Oncology Center would be a 4-story, above-grade structure with 3-stories below-grade for a parking structure with 423 parking spaces.  There would be a surgery center, an imaging center, and a medical office building.  Land Use Committee has adopted a resolution to support this project but there are some outstanding issues that still need to be addressed before the public hearing. 
Land Use Report: Kathy updated the board on upcoming ordinances.
11.
Committee Reports
Outreach –Denyse Selesnick talked about ways to get more stakeholders involved in TNC by increasing internet and website communications. One idea would be to offer free promotion for restaurants and stores that offer local residents a discount.  There are about 100 restaurants in Tarzana which they would initially offer this to.  She asked the board whether there was interest in holding an event for Outreach in the fall to getting a younger demographic involved.  She would also like to have a bimonthly newsletter go out once or twice a month.  She reviewed plans for the Senior Symposium next May. 
Budget – Harvey Goldberg has reached out to 15 local organizations, previously funded, to see if they want to submit funding requests for this year.  There are still problems with DONE not paying invoices to Kelly Services.  DONE had tried to change the financial template used by NC Treasurers but has since reconsidered doing so.   
Transportation – Max Flehinger said it’s been quiet this month other than a speeding complaint.  Rosita has been resurfaced with centerline reflectors. 
Energy & Environment Committee – Joel Jaffe talked about a proposal from Williard Sims on Water Awareness to be presented to the Tarzana Schools on behalf of DWP.  Joel read a letter of support for the proposal.  He is going to organize an educational workshop on solar power. 
11. President’s Remarks: Len reported that the new bylaws are now active. They include a new requirement for board members dealing with absences, a censuring policy, and the creation of a list of potential stakeholders to serve on a Grievance Committee.  TNC needs to hold an election for officers in keeping with the yearly requirement.  The Congress of NCs will be held 9/24.  
12. Board Member Comment:

Barry talked about Aaron Bros. efforts to promote a Graffiti Kids course.  He wrote them a letter suggesting they reconsider this and they have cancelled the course.  
13.
Meeting Adjourned: 10:40 p.m.
-Minutes by Pat Kramer, Kelly Services-
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